
Office of the Superintendent 
Acton Public Schools 

Acton-Boxborough Regional School District 
(978) 264-4700 x 3211 

http://ab.mec.edu 
 

TO:  Acton Public School Committee Members 
FROM: Stephen Mills 
ON:  March 18, 2010 
RE:  ADDENDUM 
 
VI. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

1. ALG Report 
c. ALG Spreadsheet for Town Meeting Warrant 

5.  Conant Principal Search Update – Marie Altieri 
 

VII. NEW BUSINESS 
2. Kindergarten Enrollment 

a. Update on FY10-11 Kindergarten Enrollment – Marie Altieri 
b. Discussion of Early Acceptance Policy for Kindergarten – Steve Mills 

iii. Memo from Liza Huber 
 

VIII. FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
1. Monthly APS Financial Reports 

b. Budget Status Summary – SPED 
2. March 1, 2010 Student Enrollment Numbers/Class size Info 
8. Board-A-Palooza, West Acton Boardwalk Music Festival and Fundraiser, 

June 12th, 10am-8pm 
9. No Child Left Behind (NCLB) Report Card 2009-2010 

See http://ab.mec.edu/curriculum/reportcard 
 
 

       



















March 15, 2010 
 
Dear Conant Parents, 
 
Thank you to the many members of the Conant community who volunteered to be part of 
the principal search committee.  The committee has been selected, and the members are 
listed below.  We will be meeting over the next week, and we will then announce 
methods for the Conant parent community to give input to the selection process for the 
next Conant Principal.   
 
The committee includes: 
 
Parents
Rebecca Bregman 
Theresa Hoggins 
Kim McOsker 
Buster O'Brien 
 
Staff
Jana Bardsley 
Abigail Dressler 
Robyn Harding 
Betty Ann Vitale 
Aurora Winters 
 
Administrators
Ed Kaufman, Principal Merriam Elementary School 
Liza Huber, Director of Pupil Services 
 
I will serve as a non-voting facilitator for the committee.  Although my original letter 
specified four teachers and three parents, I've expanded to five teachers and four parents 
to better represent the whole Conant community.   
 
Some of you may be anxious about our timeframe.  We have advertised in the Boston 
Globe the last two Sundays, and our deadline for applications is March 25.  We already 
have nineteen completed applications and another 19 (total 38) who have started the on-
line application but not submitted the final application.  I am confident that we will have 
a deep pool by the end of next week.   
 
Marie Altieri 
Director of Personnel and Administrative Services 
Acton and Acton-Boxborough Schools 
978 264-4700 x 3209 
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March 17, 2010 
 
To:  The School Committee 
Thru:  Stephen Mills 
From:  Liza Huber 
Re:  Early Admission to Kindergarten or First Grade 
 

Historical Perspective 
 
On May 30, 1979, the School Committee approved an “Early Admission to  
Kindergarten” by allowing a parent or guardian to request an evaluation to  
determine readiness for the child to participate in the cognitive, motor, attentional,  
social-emotional demands of kindergarten. 
 
Not only the cut off data to kindergarten became five years old as of September  
1st in September 1997, but also the change for early admission was also moved up  
by four months to a newly established date of April 1st. 
 
A parent was given an opportunity to request early admission or withholding the child if 
the parent moved to Acton following kindergarten registration, move-ins between 4/1 and 
9/1 of a given year.  Interestingly, from 1997-2001, about half (1/2) of the children 
considered moved to Acton from outside the US or have parents educated outside the US 
in cultures where formal schooling begins earlier.  Entrance age has changed the number 
of requests for early admission.   
 
I recently spoke with a retired elementary principal who headed the Task Force 
established in 1994 to study the early admission policy.  Early admission was a 
concession for the earlier date (September 1st) established for entrance.  Through 
extensive teacher involvement, the task force concluded that retentions often had roots in 
early admissions which fueled the hypothesis that the child’s social-emotional make-up 
was not on target when compared to peers.   
 

Present Perspective and Next Steps 
 

Developmental age is critical to mastering skills (cognitive, emotional, social) and this 
sense of maturity in tasks and readiness are pre-requisites for a successful kindergarten 
year.  There is a delicate balance between readiness and timing of entering school.  We 
cannot force developmental readiness as it naturally happens; we may influence timing 
through accepting or withholding entrance into kindergarten.  Timing for  accepting 
children is critical; very few exceptions should be granted. For parents seeking early 
admissions, the procedures should be outlined clearly and intensive evaluation required at 
parental expense.  The evaluations must minimally measure cognitive, social-emotional, 



motor, and attentional skills.  Results should be examined through the team, including the 
parent to ascertain readiness. 
 
Since this present (and longstanding) policy represents the perspective of parents and 
teachers, you, as a school committee, may wish to consider modifying or amending this 
policy, in its entirety or in part, through the school committee policy sub-committee, as 
has been done in the past (Life Threatening Allergy Policy, Wellness Policy, etc.).   
 
Thank you for your consideration.   
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